
What an exciting start to the Summer we had.  We found out that a Blue Cross pony 
was competing at Surrey County Show so decided we needed to go and support him.  
That he is like a smaller version of Nosey had nothing to do with it of course, but boy 
was I glad we went along.  He did incredibly well, coming second to Lynn Russell in 
the traditional coloured class.  This little man was abandoned by the side of the road 
as a two year old colt with traffic trying to avoid him and now three years on, he has 
qualified for the Royal International at Hickstead!   Anyway, I got some lovely shots 
of him at Surrey County and posted a few of them on the Blue Cross Borrowers page 
on Facebook (as well as my own timeline).  I then got an email from our Blue Cross Co-
ordinator saying that Blue Cross were doing a press release and would I mind if they used 
one of my photos if they wanted to.  Of course I agreed but didnõt expect them to use 
any.  A week later I found out they had used one and it was in the Showing World online 
magazine and they had credited me.  I was so chuffed!  A week or so later, I got tagged 
by BC Jackõs owner (Blue Cross transferred ownership to the lady who had him) saying 
the article was in Horse and Hound magazine, and sure enough they had used my photo 
again, and again had credited me.  With Horse and Hound being THE equestrian 

magazine, you can imagine how thrilled I was.  Many years ago there was a photo of our 
first horse and me in Horse and Hound but I never dreamed that a photo I had taken 

would ever appear in it. 

There were numerous other places my photos were used and then I got an email from EQ Magazine in France asking 
for permission to use one of my photos for an article they were doing.  Blimey!!  Of course I said yes.  They sent me 
a copy of the magazine once it had been published (although it was in French) and have said they will do an article 

on Blue Cross in a later issue to highlight the work that Blue Cross do.   

With Jack having qualified for the Royal International I had to go and support him again.  He didnõt get placed in his 
class but there were 43 in it!  Jack is only five years old but wasnõt phased by all the hussle and bussle of Hickstead, 
and didnõt put a hoof wrong.  I was so proud for them and what theyõve achieved and I think we were all very 

emotional (but whatõs new for me). 

Anyway, enough about me.  How has your Summer been?  If youõve been out competing, I hope you have been 
successful and if youõre a happy hacker, I hope you have had some lovely long hacks with your equine friend.  The 
weather has been glorious although I definitely appreciated the rain when it came, as Iõm sure we all did!  
Unfortunately, due to the heat the Committee decided to postpone the fun dog show in July.  As the animals 

struggle with the heat as much if not more than we do, it was only right  to re-schedule it.  

Bowles and Co Solicitors who have been sponsoring us for the past four years, have come to the decision to stop their 
regular sponsorship.  They have however, said that they would be happy to provide some one-off donations for our 
events.   We are obviously sorry to lose the regular sponsorship, but Bowles have been so generous with their support 

and we are extremely grateful for that and for any future support they are able to offer. 

As you will know we cancelled the dressage on 23 September due to a lot of people pulling out.  We (or should I say 
Glynis), managed to secure a judge for another date which is going to be 4 November.  Anyone who had entered on 
the 23 September have had their entries transferred to the 4 November but have been given refunds if they are not 

able to compete that day. 

I would like to say thank you to everyone for being so patient in waiting for me to get the photographs done for each 
dressage event.  Most of you will know that I work full time and that we have three horses on DIY livery, one of 
which is Nosey who writes Noseyõs Notes for the newsletter.  As I am sure you will appreciate, my days are 

extremely full and long so I only get a short amount of time in the evenings to go through the photos.  Your patience 
is very much appreciated!! 

Caroline Holsten is getting a little more involved with the BHS and so we plan to try and let you know about local 
events that they are holding and keep you updated with any news that will be relevant to this area.  On page 7 you 

will see a couple of events that have already taken place, but it will give you an idea of what to expect. 

The National Trust have advised us that the cows are due to return to the Heath towards the end of October.  We 
will of course provide more details as soon as we have them. 

H

H

R

A  

Hacks     Tracks  
www.headleyheathridersassociation.co.uk 

Newsletter 
Issue20/Autumn 2018  

&  
The Headley Heath Riders Association 

Surrey County Show 

Hickstead 



TRIBUTE TO NORMAN 
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Iõm sure you all know or remember Janice Joseph who was on the Committee until the end of last year.  Janice 
owned Norman and it is with great sadness that I share with you that Janice recently lost her beloved boy.   

Janice bought Norman as a very stubborn 5 year old and when we first knew her, I remember her coming back 
from hacks saying that he had planted himself for what seemed forever, in certain places.  He did grow out of it 
and became a very well behaved gentleman.  Norman had oodles of character and was admired by many people 

because he was so handsome (and hairy). 

Although Janice enjoyed hacking most of all, she did do a little bit of showing and also won the HHRA Spring 
dressage Intro series with Norman in 2016. I had the pleasure of riding Norman occasionally and thoroughly  

enjoyed him when I did.  Thank you Janice for allowing me that honour.   

Janice says that hopefully Norman had a good life with her and there is no õhopefullyõ about it; he had a great 
life with her and despite all her best efforts since he became poorly, it sadly wasnõt enough, but Janice gave 
him the best life she could and Norman will be very, very sadly missed not just by Janice, but by lots of people 

and horses alike. 

I know that Janice wants to give HUGE thanks to Sharon Robertson who went above and beyond to try and get 
Norman to eat but he wasnõt having any of it.  Makes you wonder if he knew just how poorly he was. 

Janice also wants to say a MASSIVE thank you to Lucy Jones for her unwavering support and for being with her at 
the end (as always). 

From Janice to Norman — RIP my beautiful friend xxx 

From everyone in HHRA, our hearts go out to you, Janice at this very sad time.  Just remember all those special 
times you shared with Norman and that he will always be with you in your heart.  xx 

 

HORSINõ AROUND  

FJR A SMILE! 

Why is horse racing so romantic?  

Because the horse hugs the rails, the jockey puts his arms around the horse and  
you can kiss your money goodbye! 



 
FUN DOG SHOW ñ 1 September 2018 
Held on Headley Heath by kind permission of the National Trust 
 
Ring A Ring B 

Best Veteran Cutest Puppy 
1st Liz & Tessa 1st Laura & Ronnie 

2nd  Loris & Sasha 2nd Adrian & Bruce 

3rd Oriana & Elsie 3rd Jon & Charlie 

Handsomest Dog Prettiest Bitch 
1st Paul & Ronnie 1st Jessica & Willow 

2nd Tracey & Mojo 2nd Loris & Molly 

3rd Griff & Dillon 3rd Harry & Lottie 

Best Rescue Dog Most Appealing Eyes 
1st Sarah & Sophie 1st Jessica & Willow 

2nd  Yvonne & Rooney 2nd Jane & Megan 

3rd Jenny & Tara 3rd Harry & Lottie 

Best Biscuit Catcher Musical Bottoms 
1st Alex & Izzy = 1st Liz & Lulu 

2nd Tracey & Minnie  Liz & Tessa 

3rd Jessie & Bowie Best Bad Hair Day 
   1st Tina & Scrabble 

   2nd Debbie & Sherlock 

   3rd Chris & Biscuit 

 

FUN DOG SHOW ñ 1 September 2018 

Having postponed the dog show from July because of the heatwave, 
we were extremely lucky to have a beautiful sunny afternoon on the 1 
September.  Lots of lovely dogs and their owners attended and  
everyone seemed to have a great time.  Entries were good in all  
classes but three were extremely popular, those being prettiest bitch 
with 16 entries, most appealing eyes with 12 entries and musical  
bottoms also with 12 entries — Iõm sorry I have only put the first place 
in the results for musical bottoms, but that was the only placing given 

on the sheet.  All the winners went home with a prize of dog treats and rosettes were given to 6th place. 

Tracey and Patrick very kindly came along with their dog agility kit and lots of dogs had a go. 

It was lovely to see some regular faces (both dogs and humans) and I would like to say thank you for continuing 
to support HHRA.  There were also lots of new faces and I hope you enjoyed the afternoon and that you all come 
back again next year. 

A big thank you to Janice and Lucy for organising the event and also to Sue Needham, David Figg and Lucy Jones 
for judging.  Iõm so glad Iõm just there to take photos as I would want to place all the dogs first (but I think the 
judges did too).  Thank you also to the National Trust who kindly allowed us to use the area behind the main car 
park once again for the show, and also for the loan of their stakes and rope for the rings.  Thank you also to 
Tracey and Patrick for very kindly bringing their agility kit for all the dogs to have a play.  Most of all though, 
thank you to everyone who came and took part and supported HHRA; it was lovely to see you all and we hope to 
see you again next year. 
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RESULTS 



 
DRESSAGE ñ 9 September 2018 
Held at Saddlecombe Stud by kind permission of Mrs Diana  
Bartolini-Samuel  
 
 INTRO C ñ Judge:  Miranda Golding  

1st Kate Moore Negus  & Mages Lane Sasha  

2nd  Rob Lister & Abbey Dock  

3rd Ruby Derrick & Holly Brook Voyager 

 

PRELIMINARY 7/PRELIMINARY 13 ñ Judge:  Sue Ballardie  

1st Zoe Brooks & Chops  

2nd Emily Fidgett & Lemonesse  

3rd Lucie Jones & Ross House Sea Spring 

   

NOVICE 24/ELEMENTARY 49 ñ Judge:  Paola Farrugia 

1st Livvy Hammond & Iarla  

2nd Carolina Daubeney & Rocket Man  

3rd Leanne Bailey & Merlin 

 

DRESSAGE ñ 09 September 2018 

The first of our Autumn 2018 dressage series was blessed with a lovely sunny day.  Not quite as many  
entries as normal but it was early in September and people were still on holiday or just getting their kids 
back to school so busy, busy.  There were some faces I havenõt seen for a while which was really nice and 
lots of regular faces.  Well done to everyone who got placed and especially to those who won the  
classes.  Apart from the lovey rosettes courtesy of Bowles & Co Solicitors sponsorship, the winners also 
went home with a salt lick and a bag of treats for their gorgeous equines.  

As always, I would like to mention a few people; Emma Farrington and Libby.  Emma is a very nervous 
rider and despite her nerves managed 4th place in the Intro class.  Well done Emma.  Come back again — 
itõs gets easier and you will get more confident with each one you do.  It was lovely to see Rob and 
Christine Lister again, both doing well — Rob and Abbey Dock were 2nd in the Intro and Christine and 
Wiscombe Chester were just outside of the placings with 60.22%.  Well done also to Emily Fidgett and 
Lemonesse who managed 2nd in the Prelim and 6th in the Novice/Elementary class.  I took an instant  
liking to this little mare who I understand, has struggled with contact problems.  I have to say though, I 
love all your horses and ponies!! 

I hope you were all pleased with how your horses and ponies went but as Iõm always saying, the judges 
comments are lovely, but the most important thing is that youõre pleased with how it went.  If your 
nerves got the better of you this time, donõt worry; come back another day and do another test — as Iõve 
already said, it does get easier and your confidence will grow the more you do, you will relax more with 
each one and if youõre relaxed then your horse/pony will be too. 

A big thank you to Glynis, Liz and Jules for organising and setting the times, to the judges Miranda  
Golding, Sue Ballardie and Paola Farrugia for so generously giving your time and expertise, Helen Turk for 
writing for all of the judges, Mrs Diana Bartolini-Samuel for the use of Saddlecombe, and of course 
Bowles & Co, Solicitors.  I do apologise if I have forgotten anyone and if I have please forgive me, itõs not 
intentional, just an old lady being forgetful!! 
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RESULTS 



NOSEYõS NOTES 

Hello everyone  

I hope you have managed to stay cool in the hot weather weõve been  

having.  Iõve struggled a bit.  My mum has kept my mane plaited for most 

of the Summer as I kept sweating underneath it.  I think Snowie has  

struggled a bit although not as much as me because sheõs far too cool and 

sheõs much older than me.  Gem doesnõt seem to struggle at all, well maybe 

there were a couple of days.  Mum and dad have given us all a quick bath 

or two and we all enjoyed that, even Snowie until the water started to run 

down her legs ð she doesnõt like that at all and gets a little bit cross! 

Shortly after the last newsletter was sent out, dad sat on me properly.  I wasnõt at all  

bothered, not even when he sat upright.  He did this a few times and mum just led me around 

the outside of the school (to get me used to having someone properly on board, she says).   

Unfortunately, just as she was going to start circles with me, my feet started to hurt.  Because 

of the hard and rutted ground, I had got foot sore.  I was all right when I was in my stable and 

the school because they are both soft.  Mum said they wouldnõt sit on me while I was sore and 

what they could do in the school would be very similar each time and they didnõt want to 

make me sour, so I was given the best part of two months off until my feet settled down.  As 

my feet feel much better now, mum started to work me again.   

Mum didnõt start where we left off, she lunged me with just the lunging cavasson the first time, 

and then she lunged me with the lunging cavasson and bridle.  Then she lunged me with the 

lunging cavasson, bridle and saddle and then with everything on followed by some long  

reigning.  I was a little wobbly with the long reigning for a couple of minutes and then I  

remembered what I was supposed to do.   

I think I heard them say that dad would sit on me again the following week.  I hope so because 

I enjoy all the attention I get and I really enjoy getting cuddles.  

You never know, my mum might have sat on me by the time you get the Winter newsletter!  
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Fun Ride ñ 18 June 2016 

 

We all know and love the story of Black Beauty but did you know that there were five black horses used in the 
1994 Warner Brothers production.   

Only one of those horses is still alive today, his real name is Billy and he is now 28 years old.  His groom on the 
film set, Louise Maryon, bought him and Billy still lives happily at her yard in Wales.  Louise went straight from 
school at aged 16 to work on the film and says that she spent six months sewing false manes in and sticking 
stars on but she says she canõt watch the film because itõs so sad!  Louise now breeds, shows and judges Arab 
horses. 

Billy was bred in Moscow and is an Orlov trotter.  He raced three times before he was bought by the Russian 
Horse Society and came to Britain. 

Warner Brothers needed horses broken to harness for the film and bought Billy (original name Blindaj) and  
Vandal from the Russian Horse Society together with a chestnut called Gidrap.  The other three black horses 
came over with a trainer from the United States. 

Billy was ridden by Sean Bean in the film and galloped by Alun Armstrong, who plays the drunk Reuben Smith. 

Louise fell in love with Billy but managed to persuade the company to sell 
him to her.  They had planned on selling him to a film horse supplier.  
Louise paid £750 for Billy who was rising four when he starred in the film, 
and has had him ever since. 

Louise has used Billy as her riding horse, she has done a bit of showing in 
foreign breed classes with him and he has done some other film work.  
Billyõs acting career has also included a commercial for Guinness and  
several music videos – but he will always be remembered for his role in 
Black Beauty. 

Louise took Billy to the Arab National Horse Society show 3 years ago and 
says that he was mobbed and although it was the first time Billy had been 
in public for 15 years he didnõt put a hoof wrong in front of the 250 plus 
well-wishers. 

Billy is very stoic and nothing frightens him. So many people remember 
him as a special part of their childhood. 

Although now 28 and ôa bit creakyõ, Billy still has plenty of Facebook fans 
and even a chestnut horse for company, just like Black Beauty himself. 
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Black Beauty (Billy) 

                      

  UPCOMING EVENTS  

 

                                  OCTOBER 

                              14th — Dressage 

              30th — Fancy Dress Halloween Quiz Night 

                           ***** 
                                                                            NOVEMBER 

                                                                          4th — Dressage 

                 13th — AGM 

                  ***** 

 
 
 
            Please see the website for further details on any events 



The Headley Heath Riders Association 

And finally... 

We would really like you as members to contribute to the Newsletter, so please do feel free to send us 
any articles, photos or jokes that you would like to share.  You may have done your first dressage or  

clinic and want to share your experience with others to encourage them to have a go.   

At least let us know whether you have enjoyed an event or not; if we have feedback we will know if 
there are areas that need improvement.  Perhaps there is a particular event that you would like us to 

hold - let us know and weõll see what we can do. 

If you would like to advertise anything in the Newsletter (members only), let us know - itõs free! 

We would really appreciate your help at events so that we can continue to run them, so if you are able 
to spare even just an hour or two to help at any event, do please let us know.  If you would like to help 
but feel worried because you donõt know what will be expected of you, please contact us and we will 
answer any questions you may have and put your mind at rest.  Weõre a very friendly bunch, despite 

what you might have heard. 

You can either contact HHRA at headleyheathridersassociation@yahoo.co.uk   
or me directly, at Janetfigg@hotmail.co.uk. 

LIKE OUR PAGE ON FACEBOOK! 

facebook.com/headleyheathridersassociation 

Our very generous sponsors 

True Love: The Love of a Dog 
Written by Christina 

 
Gorgeously delightful 
eyes of chocolate brown 
Love so sweet and tender 
whenever you're around. 

 
Head that rests so softly 
upon the lap within 
A faithful loyal friend 
where love truly begins. 

 
Gentleness that whispers 
speaks volumes to the heart 
Eyes convey a message 

they're everywhere you are. 
 

Powerful yet loving 
they speak a thousand words 

And still they melt your heart within 
for they truly are your world! 

 
A love forever faithful 
how can one be without 
Such loyal devotion 

and the nudging from that snout? 
 

For a house is not a home unless 
one pauses to see 

Through the eyes of he who lives 
with love unconditionally. 
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The BHS London and South East Access have  
recently held the following events: 

3 October - ôAre you tired of 20m circles?õ  
This was held at Redhill Methodist Church  

This was a chance to meet the BHS Surrey  
Access Team who can help you with exploring off 
road riding (and driving) opportunities in Surrey.  
There were also representatives from surrey  

CC PROW and Surrey Hills AONB. 

11 October ð Road Safety event.  This took 
place at Esher Rugby Club. 

  

 

If you would like more information on the BHS 
London and South East events please go to their 
website at  www.bhs.org.uk/bhs-in-your-area/
south-east or visit the BHS London and South 

East Facebook page. 
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